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United States Power Squadrons®  


WSSPS 


Swan Creek Wine Trail Event 


Saturday, May 21, 2016 


1:30 PM Ar r ive at home of Gary Lewis,              


454 Victory Lane, Ronda, NC. Go west on 421North 


past/under I-77. Go approx 5 miles and take Exit 272 


to right. Go 1 mile thru 4 way stop sign Go 1 mile to 


top of hill and Victory Lane is on the right. Turn 


right, House is .4 mile (2nd one on right). Call Gary 


@336-817-9073 if you have questions. 


1:45 PM Windsor  Run Cellars tasting and wine 


tour 


6531 Windsor Road, Hamptonville, NC 27020 
 Cost for tasting is $10.00/person 8 wines and 1 fortified and a wine glass 


 Tour ½ hour $6.00/person 


3:30 PM Laura Grey Vineyards we will be doing snacks so we are asking par ticipants to br ing snack 


items to share to snack on while doing the wine tasting at this location 


5726 Old US Hwy 60, Hamptonville, NC 27020 


Cost per person for tasting is $10.00/person includes tasting 9 wines and sampling products and a 


glass 


4:30 PM Yadkin Valley Winery 


Right behind Laura Grey Vineyards. These are fruit blended wines 


 Cost per person is $5.00/person includes tasting wines a glass 


5:30 PM Dinner  in Elkin at Seafood Restaurant  


Total cost per person if you do everything, $31.00.  Individuals are not required to do tastings at all 


places, just note on your reservation what you are planning to do.  


          PLEASE CALL/EMAIL DEBBIE MAYFIELD WITH YOUR RESERVATIONS                                                                     


             By May 5   336-407-3927 OR EMAIL HER @ djmayfield@earthlink.com   







Commander 
 


Lt/C Bill Davis, SN 


Administrative Officer 


P/C Debbie Mayfield 


With Spring in full swing and boating season beginning we are all enjoying the beautiful weather. 
Our squadron has multiple events and programs planned, be sure and review the calendar to see what is coming 
up.  Our newsletter is going to be published every other month with additional emails being sent out for re-
minders for upcoming meetings and events. 
For May, instead of a monthly meeting, we will be having an outing to the Vineyards of Swan Creek.  This is 
planned for Saturday, May 21, 2016 beginning at 1 PM.  To get there is a short drive from our area.  The vine-
yards are all in the Ronda area where Gary Lewis lives so we will be meeting at his home and car pooling to 
different Vineyards to do tastings and to tour one vineyard.  We will finish up by going to dinner at a local res-
taurant.  The cost at the vineyards/wineries will depend on if you are tasting or not.  The vineyard tour is $6.00.  
Plan to bring some snacks to share which we will eat as we are doing tastings at Laurel Grey Winery.  Dinner 
will be at your own expense.  For additional information on the vineyards, visit http://
swancreekvineyards.com//.   
We will need a firm count when scheduling because we will have to pay for the number we schedule.  


I am so excited.  It’s spring.  The leaves are out, the pollen is flying, time to put plants in the ground and IF I HAD A 


BOAT time to put it in the water.  The problem is I am too particular.  I want a 20 to 22 foot cuddy with a four stroke 


outboard that is clean and I don’t have to spent weeks getting it serviceable.  Apparently that is too much to ask.  In 


the meantime I am trying to think of something useful to report in this article.  So these are the thoughts I am pro-


cessing. $%#&*()#@$#_(*__(&%$#@@@@!!###.  There.  I hope you understand my thinking process.  While that 


is happening I want to thank the folks who are jumping in there are already this year to get us off to a good start.  


Ginny with the moral support of Jim had a great meal for our group at their house in March.  The London’s treated 


us in April for that month’s bridge meeting.  Debbie has us organized with great general meeting programs and one 


of our favorite pastimes, drinking and eating around the countryside in May.  She will post us soon on those plans.   


I did join the Greensboro Power Squadron a few weeks ago for some Geodetic Survey work around the Greensboro 


area.  They had about 17 people broken up into 5 car groups to hunt various parts of town.  We had some success in 


finding most of the markers on our list but some had apparently been bulldozed, buried too deep, or we just couldn’t 


find them.  Nevertheless all those found and unfound markers were reported to USPS for credit.  As you may know 


NOAA is no longer handling the surveys for credit so now USPS is doing that.  The markers are still used by survey-


ors so their location and availably are still important to those folks.   


For the moment the CCWeb site is down to be cleaned up from viruses but I will be promoting those with boats to 


start thinking about doing some co-op charting this summer while you are on the water.  In addition I hope with Ed-


die and Gary’s help we can make some progress on getting our vessel safety check program running again so we can 


get our inspections properly turned in this this year.    



http://swancreekvineyards.com/

http://swancreekvineyards.com/





Educational Officer 
Lt. Kin Cartrette 


       Congratulations to David Whitworth and Arthur Jackson who passed the ABC-3 course in March.  Both Da-
vid and Arthur took  
advantage of the six month trial membership in the WSSPS.  David works with the Sea Scouts and Arthur as ex-
pressed interest in  
participating in squadron activities and taking more advanced classes.  Welcome aboard! 
       Two adults and two Sea Scouts completed the Weather Seminar in March.  Unfortunately no one signed up 
for the Man Overboard seminar in April. 
       On Monday, May 16th, we will offer the Partner in Command Seminar at New Hope United Methodist Church 
at 5125 Shattalon Drive, Winston-Salem, NC 27021 (the church with the boat in the front parking lot) from 7 - 9 
PM.  I'll have sign up online and if folks are interested, please let me know in the next couple of weeks so that I 
can order materials.  The cost for the seminar is $15. 
       We will again offer Piloting on Thursday nights, May 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th, and June 2nd, 9th, 23rd, and 30th at 
New Hope UMC from 7-9 PM with makeup dates in July.  Cost for the course is $60.  This course is open to new 
students as well as those who have begun Piloting and need to complete the course and take the test, or just want a 
refresher.  Please contact me if you are interested! 
       If you want to register for one of these classes or help teach, please give me a call at (336) 413-6490 or email 
at  scoutingplus@aol.com.  Course announcements will be posted in the Crossed Anchors, WSSPS website, and 
the Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Facebook page. 


We won the Distinctive Communicator Awards for the  
WEBSITE and the NEWSLETTER but I have not been able 
to find the logo for them. I will keep looking. 



mailto:scoutingplus@aol.com





By P/C Don Breault, AP 


 


Captain Ralph was a very colorful man in his late 50’s with a complexion of being in the salt and many drink-
ing bars too long.  He walked with a slight forward leaning hump and a noticeable limp when on land.  He was 
an individual that bragged about how he can live off the land.  Well almost live off the land.  Maybe he drifted 
from one piece of land in one town to another piece of land in another, whenever he was asked to move on or 
evading the law.  But for sure, Captain Ralph is someone you will never forget if you ever meet him.  He can 
spin a tale or two on the porch of the fish house and when listening to him, you can almost picture yourself as a 
bystander in one of his past tales of sailing and boating in some of the most exotic places in the world.  Yes this 
man is a drifter and his drifting is motivated by who will support him and provide the needed libations for his 
story telling and tales of the many mermaids he has loved. 
 
Now Felix, who is the proud new owner of his inherited boat “Ester”, is just the man to provide those basic 
needs for Captain Ralph.  Plus Felix sees Captain Ralph as a way to learn about sailing, seamanship, and other 
related boating skills so that one day Felix can circle the globe in his non mechanized vessel living the dream 
drifting from one exotic place to another.  This appears to be a major bonding of two lost souls who maybe one 
day can write about their adventures in the Crossed Anchors.  Yes the great adventures that Felix wants to live 
out are just over the horizon beyond the bar near Shackleford Banks.  Yes Felix has a plan and his new friend 
Captain Ralph is going to be his mentor. 
 
Now Mandy, the girl of Felix’s dreams has some apprehension about this stranger named Captain Ralph.  She is 
looking into the situation from a more practical perspective.  You see she is not the one who is easily mesmer-
ized by the visions of living off the sea drifting from one island to another.  She may have a different opinion 
about the influence Captain Ralph appears to have on Felix.  So the stage may be setting for a slight disagree-
ment and a major difference of opinion on how this recreational boating thing should turn out. 
 
It was a beautiful late spring morning with the air temperatures reaching into the mid 70’s and relatively mild 
humidity.  The stage was being set for a great day to be on the water. “Ester” was fitted and provisioned for a 
long weekend sail off the outer banks of North Carolina.  The plan was to depart Pelletier Creek and go through 
Beaufort Inlet and around Cape Lookout offshore alongside Core Banks and back into Ocracoke Inlet entering 
the Pamlico Sound.  Port of calls on this trip would be Ocracoke Island, Oriental, and back to Morehead City.  
As they departed the creek and entered the ICW into Bogue Sound, Felix was feeling pretty good about himself 
as he was now in his glory of sailing and boating along the Carolina Coast.  It was just an hour or so and they 
were heading out to sea from Beaufort Inlet and the seas were calm with just an ever so slight roller here and 
there.  The weather was almost perfect with a slight SW breeze of 5 to 8 knots.  This brave crew was indeed liv-
ing the dream. 
 
Once Captain Ralph showed Felix and Mandy how to set the main sail and jib, he decided to go below and get a 
power nap.  He asked to be awake when they were approaching the Ocracoke Inlet.  So down below he went.  
So that smoking diesel engine was cut and the only sound they heard was the pop of the sail catching the wind 
and the sound of water rushing alongside the hull with the occasional spray of salt over the bow as the boat 
pitched and poled its way out to sea.  Now there was Felix at the helm as proud as he can be.  And for Mandy?  
She was on deck trying to fix some rot that had taken its toll near a cabin window.  She being the practical per-
son wanted to use this time and the dry weather to try and get ahead on one of many rebuilding and refurbishing 
projects needed to restore “This Old Boat” 







Articles in the WSSPS Crossed Anchors reflect the opinions of the authors. United States Power Squadron is not responsible for   
editorial content. Readers’ comments, suggestions, and contributions are welcome. Please contact any of the bridge officers. 


2016 Bridge Officers 
 


Commander Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Executive Officer  Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Administrative Officer P/C Debbie Mayfield–  djmayfield@earthlink.net (336-407-3927) 
Secretary Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com(336) 978-1855  
Treasurer P/C Eddie Shinlever , P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Educational Officer Lt/C Kin Car trette, P – mail to:  scoutingplus@aol.com  (336) 413-6490   
Newsletter Editor  Lt Linda Br igadier  – mail to:  Newsletter@   (336) 816-0570 
Past Commander   P/C Eddie Shinlever , P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Vessel Check Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com (336) 722-2701 


Membership  P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP – mail to:  dawnatg@aol.com   (336) 785-0996 


  
Members at Large:  Lt. J im Frazier  S, David Jackson S, Faye London, Tisha London, P/C Dawn Gas-
kill, AP 
Nominating Committee:  Lt/C Eddie Shinlever , P, P/C Debbie Mayfield S, P/C Reid London N 
 


Feel free to contact any of the above if you have questions.  Our meetings are always open to the public. 


Please visit with us anytime. 


Well, we all can guess the outcome of this course change by Felix who thinks he knows more than what he was 
taught by Captain Reid in one the many power squadron classes.  Plus, Felix has no depth finder, so the DEW-
DA award appears to be just a few minutes away.  Then slam, the boat came to a complete and abrupt stop.  
Down below, Captain Ralph who was sound asleep rolled violently out of his bunk onto the sole of the boat.  As 
he was ejected from the rack, he rolled and hit his head on the door going into the head.  With the sudden awak-
ening and a minor injury, Captain Ralph came up on deck to see what caused this interruption of his moment of 
sleeping off his libations from the night before.  To his amazement he quickly saw what the problem was.  Now 
Captain Ralph told Felix & Mandy that this happens all the time.  He told them that there is one way to make 
sure the hull is strong and they way to do it is ram it on to the ground below the water line.  Plus he also offered 
more advice on how to scrape those nasty critters called barnacles off the bottom and he said the quickest way 
was to scrape it on the fine sand found off of Cape Lookout. 
 
Mandy asked Captain Ron how do we get the boat free?  Captain Ralph got on the VHF and called his friends 
from the Fish House.  And soon a rescue boat was on the way.  With a little tug and a small push, Ester was free 
from her shallow water grounding of Cape Lookout shoals.  And a deck side celebration was had by all as the 
two boats turned back into Cape Lookout Bite for an unscheduled anchorage and raft up.  That evening a skinny 
chicken was roasted on the grill with beans and dirty rice on the side.  Another fun filled evening of fellowship 
was nearly completed as the two boat crews witnessed another spectacular sunset melting over the dunes.  So 
what said Felix if we did not complete our trip as planned?  And who cares about the small vibration in the run-
ning gear we now have.   The setting sun and the location are all worth it.  And for Captain Ralph?  He is in his 
glory at sea with his new found friends.  This experience will allow the legacy of the fish house to continue with 
its reputation of supporting “Old Salts” who can tell tall tales, and speak of the best sea stories that take place on 
a raft up or on the dock.  And what happens at the Cape, stays at the Cape added Felix.  
 
 
See you on the water.       
P/C, Don Breault 
“Temporary Boatless” 



mailto:treasurer@wssps.org

mailto:education@wssps.org

mailto:newsletter@wssps.org
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Winston-Salem Sail & Power Squadron 


Calendar of Events for 2016 


        DATE                             EVENT 


  2016 


May 3, 2016 
PLEASE NOTE THIS IS ON THE FIRST TUESDAY!!!!                                               
Bridge Meeting -   Cmdr Bill Davis Home @ 6:00p @ 5770 Regent Village Drive Win-
ston-Salem NC 27103 336 970-0288 wld122@aol.com 


Saturday 
May 21, 2016 


In place of monthly Membership meeting, this is a Saturday outing.   Gary Lewis 
Farm and Winery Tours in Rhonda, NC. Go west on 421North past/under I-77. Go 
approx 5 miles and take Exit 272 to right. Go 1 mile thru 4 way stop sign Go 1 mile to 
top of hill and Victory Lane is on the right. Turn right, House is .4 mile (2nd one on 
right). Call Gary @336-817-9073 if you have questions. 


June 6, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 
hours 


June 15, 2016 
Monthly Membership meeting.  Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway shopping 
center) at 1800 hours.  


June 17-19, 2016 D27 Rendezvous Washington NC additional details to come 


July 13, 2016 
Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 
hours 


August 1, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 
hours 


August 12-14, 2016 
Come Join the fun with other members participating in this event.    Beaufort Pirate 
Invasion, Beaufort, NC.  Call Beaufort Docks to reserve a boat slip. 252-728-2503 


August 17, 2016 
Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 1800 
hours 


August 21-28,2016 2016 Governing Board, Pittsburgh, PA 


September 12, 2016 
Bridge Meeting -  London's LTL, @ 6:00p @ 8440 Maeve Ct Clemmons NC 27012 
336 766-6643 jlondon002@triad.rr.com 


September 15-18, 
2016 


Come Join the fun with other members participating in this event.    Annual Oriental 
Cup Regatta, Oriental, NC.  Oriental Marina/Inn 252-249-1818. 103 Wall Street, 
Oriental, NC 28571. Call for slip or motel reservations. 


September 23-25, 
2016 


Joint Coop Charting Event with Greensboro Squadron, South Port, NC 


October 3, 2016 Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 1800 hours 


October 19, 2016 Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 hours 


November 7, 2016 Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 hours 


November 16, 2016 
Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 hours. 
Elections and A Year in Review by Cmd Bill Davis 


December 5, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - at 1800 hours Home of Jim and Genny Frazier, potluck -  everybody bring 
something 


December 10, 2016 Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Christmas Party 
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United States Power Squadrons®  


Calendar of Events for 2016 
        DATE                             EVENT 


  2016 


July 20, 2016 Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 
1800 hours. Program on Gun Safety being given by Proshots.   


August 1, 2016 Bridge Meeting - Don & Sheila Breault at 1800 hours 


August 12-14, 2016 
Come Join the fun with other members participating in this event.    Beaufort Pi-
rate Invasion, Beaufort, NC.  Call Beaufort Docks to reserve a boat slip. 252-728-
2503 


August 17, 2016 Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 
1800 hours.  Program will be a  presentation by the SeaScouts. 


August 21-28,2016 2016 Governing Board, Pittsburgh, PA 


September 12, 2016 Bridge Meeting -  London's LTL, @ 6:00p @ 8440 Maeve Ct Clemmons NC 27012 
336 766-6643 jlondon002@triad.rr.com 


September 15-18, 2016 
Come join the fun with other members participating in this event. Annual Oriental 
Cup Regatta, Oriental, NC.  Oriental Marina/Inn 252-249-1818. 103 Wall Street, 
Oriental, NC 28571. Call for slip or motel reservations. 


September 23-25, 2016 
Joint event with the Greensboro Power Squadron in Southport, NC. Wooden Boat 
Show that Saturday morning, perhaps some Geodetic Marker hunting in the after-
noon, and then a Ghost Walk that evening. 


October 3, 2016 Bridge Meeting - Don and Sheila Breault at 1800 hours 


October 19, 2016 Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 
1800 hours 


November 7, 2016 Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 1800 
hours 


November 16, 2016 Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 
1800 hours Elections and A Year in Review by Cmd Bill Davis 


December 5, 2016 Bridge Meeting - at 1800 hours Home of Jim and Jenny Frazier, potluck every-
body bring something 


December 10, 2016 Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Christmas Party 
  2017 


January 7, 2017 D27 Training 
January 28, 2017 Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron COW 


 CLASSES TO BE OFFERED BY WSSPS 
PLEASE SEE ARTICLE WRITTEN BY EDUCATIONAL OFFICER—Kin Cartrette 


(Page 3) 







 


Commander 
 


Lt/C Bill Davis, SN 


Administrative Officer 
 


P/C Debbie Mayfield 


It crossed my mind that I have been writing these articles for someone’s newsletter now  
or about 10 year.  Perhaps they have all matured to the point that if I start recycling them  
from the top.  No one will remember having read my earlier topics.  I certainly can’t!   
Moving on to current events I attended the District 27 Rendezvous in Washington, NC the weekend of June 17-
18.  It was clear from the locals that Washington, NC was the first Washington.  Friday I sat in a meeting with 
Ken Link with other squadron folks and he discussed the idea of starting a speaker’s bureau for the squadron’s 
to share ideas and names of speakers to address our monthly meetings.  It seemed obviously simple and straight 
forward but it will be discussed again at the fall district meeting.   
Then at 8:30 AM I returned to Washington from my home place in Jamesville, NC (again map check everyone) 
to attend some kind of ceremony at the Pamlico River waterfront.  Some saluting was involved but was unco-
gent as to the history and purpose of the ceremony.  Nevertheless it was a beautiful Saturday morning for stand-
ing around and seeing fellow squadron members from other squadrons.   
By the way the hunt continues for you know what.  I have looked at a few boats in yards plus my step son is 
also in the hunt.  I must say that if you want to sell your boat it is sort of like selling your house or car.  At least 
CLEAN IT UP!  I guess there are a million stories as to why a boat is for sale but a little street appeal would go 
a long way.  
Now if I may be the carnival barker for a while this fall a bunch of fun stuff is coming up.  Oriental is a great 
place to be in September and I have heard that a number of folks have already made their plans for that event. 
The next weekend September 23-25 we will do a joint event with the Greensboro Power Squadron in Southport, 
NC.  There are rumors about new life for co-op charting out there but for now the plan is to attend the Wooden 
Boat Show that Saturday morning, perhaps some Geodetic Marker hunting in the afternoon maybe, and then a 
Ghost Walk that evening.  Of course you can pick and choose which events you want to attend but the main 
thing we hope for is good weather.  Hurricane season will be in full force so all we can do is wait and see.  I 
know of at least four of us planning to attend this event. 
If you want hear about my Vancouver and Victoria trip you will need to see my daily blog.  Good luck finding 
it though. 


With boating season now in full swing, I am certain that our members with boats or homes on the water are enjoy-
ing the season to it’s fullest.  As to the rest of us, we are doing our best to get out on the water when we can.  I just 
finished doing a harbor tour in Charleston SC this past weekend.  Our winery tour to the Swan Valley Vineries was 
enjoyed by all that attended.  One winery is also in the process of being licensed for moonshine.  Looking forward, 
to our July Meeting, on July 20, 2016, we are going to have a program on Gun Safety being given by Proshots.  For 
our August meeting, the Sea Scouts will be attending and doing a program for the squadron. 
If any member would like to volunteer to do a program or willing to plan an upcoming program for one of our 
meetings, please let me know. 







 


Educational Officer 
Lt. Kin Cartrette 


    Suzanne, Jordan, and I just returned from a week at Ocean Isle Beach.  We had to put the boat in the shop 
for a malfunctioning trim tab which limited us to shore for the week.  There were two small craft advisories 
during the week, so, we would have been limited to the ICW for most of the week had the boat been working.  
Of course it didn’t slow Jordan from fishing or Suzanne from relaxing at the beach! 
 
     Even being off the water for the week there was still much to learn while observing folks that were out and 
about on the water.  For the most part folks were obeying the rules of the road and exercising caution with the 
chop and stiff winds.  However there were some folks who may have benefitted from one or more of the 
USPS courses.  The most common problems observed were not obeying the “no wake” zone signs and a few 
folks on the water not skilled at handling their boats in the stiff winds and choppy water.  Thankfully the 
Shallotte Sail and Power Squadron had their posters up at the boat ramps for the ABC-3 safe boating course.  
I hope folks took notice! 
 
     During the fall of 2016 we will offer two classes: the ABC-3 course and Advanced Piloting 
 
     Advanced Piloting will be offered on Thursdays, September 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th, October 6th, 14th, 20th, 
and 26th from 7:00 to 9:00 PM at New Hope United Methodist Church at 5125 Shattalon Drive, Winston-
Salem NC 27106.  Cost for the course is $70 to cover the cost of the Advanced Piloting Manual, Weekend 
Navigator, Rose Point Coastal Explorer DVD, plotter, divider, Bowditch Bay and 1210TR training charts, and 
shipping.  The new AP course includes more training on GPS, radar, chart plotters, and autopilots.  Please let 
me know as soon as possible if you would like to take this course.  We would like to follow this course with 
Junior Navigation later in the winter. 
 
     The Americas Boating Course – Third Edition will be taught on Tuesday nights, October 4th, 11th, 18th, 
25th, and November 1st from 7:00 until 9:00 PM at the Old Town Recreation Center at 4550 Shattalon Drive, 
Winston-Salem, NC 27106.  The cost for the course is $55 which includes the course manual, DVD, and a 6 
month trial membership in the USPS/WSSPS.  Please encourage friends and family to attend this NASBLA 
approved boating course.  The ABC-3 course meets the requirements for those needing a boating license in 
the state of North Carolina.  The ABC-3 classes are also great opportunities to share information on the USPS 
and Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron. 
 
      If you want to register for one of these classes or help teach, please give me a call at (336) 413-6490 or 
email at scoutingplus@aol.com.  Course announcements will be posted in the Crossed Anchors, WSSPS web-
site, and the Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Facebook page. 
 
See you on the water as soon as the boat is repaired! 
Kins 







By P/C Don Breault, AP 


 


 


 


 “JOURNEY OF A DREAMER” 
Felix Creates His Own Retirement 


Act! 


If you are still saving for retirement with the hope that one day you can winter in the Florida Keys and enjoy 
your summers living the dream on a trawler in the Chesapeake exploring pristine harbors and beaches.  You 
better think again as Felix has come up with the better plan.  Retirement as we know it may be fading as fast as 
crushed ice in a warm Margarita.  In just a few short years, the majority of the Baby Boomer generation will all 
be over 66 and at that time the intercoastal water way will have more boats than cars on 
I-40 at rush hour in Raleigh.  Just think about 100 million people clogging the waterways with very slow boats 
and very short tempers and you have a good idea of where we are headed.  Worse still, the government predicts 
that the dwindling labor force  will be unable to support an already strained retirement fund called social secu-
rity and just wait until that someone we all know builds that wall to our south.  So many of us will be forced to 
work into our golden years just to make ends meet. 
 
 Retirement at 66?  Ha! Said Felix.  Give me my retirement now! 
 
 It is no secret that our country has swindled our God given right to laziness.   Consider the subject of retire-
ment.  The word implies that we have worked, become tired, rested a little, worked some more and now we are 
tired again.  Thus “RE-TIRED”.  So with many of us “Boomers” working into our planned retirement years, the 
government is doing high fives thinking that this could be a win-win for them to help fix the deficit.  Well said 
Felix, think again because he knows that the human body has a different plan.  You see he has experienced that 
mid-life crisis of getting a fancy 2 seater sports car and now a live aboard sail boat.  So the logic to this is tak-
ing time off to enjoy the fruits of his labor.  Thus the continuation of his mid-life crisis is taking a temporary 
leave from the work force.  The human body dictates that this is a well needed rest area in the road of life.  
Older more civilized cultures recognize the need for time away from work so they reward their working class 
citizens with long vacations and very early “retirements”.  We are a society that can base its civilized level on 
the degree of leisure it provides for its working class people.  But maybe not in America. Why? Felix has some 
very good financial advice that we think Tom could agree with.  Felix will tell you that we continue to work 
long hours and reward ourselves with sums of cash to place into our IRA so we can get stressed out watching it 
go up and down and then down some more. 
 
Felix knows that with the shrinking labor force in a few years, his skills and talents will be worth more later 
than now.  So why should he compete with all of the other workers for low wages now when he can easily re-
enter the work force later to double his salary.  To Felix, this is sound logic.  His other justification for taking 
time off of work now is when he is older, he may be to burned out to enjoy it.  Plus Felix has Mandy to provide 
his health care insurance and other expenses of cruising on a smaller budget.  After all, his girlfriend Mandy has 
no plans of taking time off from work.  Felix feels that doing an early exit from the workforce is a sacrifice 
some of us boat bums have to do.  Thus he states that this is a health reason to exit the work force while he is 
still a young man.  Therefore a doctor who is promoting a healthier life style can never disagree that this is the   







 


Articles in the WSSPS Crossed Anchors reflect the opinions of the authors. United States Power Squadron is not responsible for   
editorial content. Readers’ comments, suggestions, and contributions are welcome. Please contact any of the bridge officers. 


2016 Bridge Officers 
 


Commander Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Executive Officer  Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Administrative Officer P/C Debbie Mayfield–  djmayfield@earthlink.net (336-407-3927) 
Secretary Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com(336) 978-1855  
Treasurer P/C Eddie Shinlever, P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Educational Officer Lt/C Kin Cartrette, P – mail to:  scoutingplus@aol.com  (336) 413-6490   
Newsletter Editor  Lt Linda Brigadier – mail to:  Newsletter@   (336) 816-0570 
Past Commander   P/C Eddie Shinlever, P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Vessel Check Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com (336) 722-2701 
Membership  P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP – mail to:  dawnatg@aol.com   (336) 785-0996 
  
Members at Large:  Lt. Jim Frazier S, David Jackson S, Faye London, Tisha London, P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP 
Nominating Committee:  Lt/C Eddie Shinlever, P, P/C Debbie Mayfield S, P/C Reid London N 
 


Feel free to contact any of the above if you have questions.  Our meetings are always open to the public. 
Please visit with us anytime. 


right decision.   So listen to the advice Felix is giving everyone.  Live the dream now.  Develop a journey in 
your calendar for visiting interesting islands and exotic ports. Invest in yourself and not your IRA.  The re-
turns are always increasing and they never lose value.  And when your financial portfolio ever goes belly up, 
you will know that you never squandered your time and talents of living that dream.  The journey of a 
dreamer is the best journey you can take on a boat.  Because the destinations are what you make them to be.  
After all Captain Ralph said it many times.  Get in the boat and just go. Make the memories from your 
dreams. A bad day of boating is better than good day at work. 
 
See You On The Water 
P/C Don Breault 
“Temporarily Boatless” 
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Calendar of Events for 2016-2017 
        DATE                             EVENT 


  2016-2017 


September 13, 2016 
September 13, 2016 (please note this is a Tuesday not a Monday) Bridge Meeting - 
London's LTL, @ 6:00p @ 8440 Maeve Ct Clemmons NC 27012   336 766-6643  
jjondon002@triad.rr.com 


September 15-18, 2016 


Come join the fun with other members participating in this event. Annual Oriental 
Cup Regatta, Oriental, NC.  Oriental Marina/Inn 252-249-1818. 103 Wall Street, 
Oriental, NC 28571. Call for slip or motel reservations. 


September 23-25, 2016 


Joint event with the Greensboro Power Squadron in Southport, NC. Wooden Boat 
Show that Saturday morning, perhaps some Geodetic Marker hunting in the after-
noon, and then a Ghost Walk that evening. 


October 3, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 
hours 


October 14-15, 2016 
D-27 Fall Council/Conference. Airport Embassy Suites, 204 Centreport Drive, 
Greensboro, NC   


October 19, 2016 
Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center) at 1800 
hours 


November 7, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 1800 
hours 


November 16, 2016 
Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping Center at 1800 
hours Elections and A Year in Review by Cmd Bill Davis 


December 5, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - at 1800 hours Home of Jim and Jenny Frazier, potluck everybody 
bring something 


December 10, 2016 


Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Christmas Party.  5 Points Restaurant  


6-10p 


  2017 
January 7, 2017 D27 Training. Cary, NC 


January 28, 2017 Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron COW 


February 19-26, 2017 USPS Annual Meeting Orlando, FL 
March 17-19, 2017 D27 Spring Council/Conference/COW New Bern NC 







Commander 
 


Lt/C Bill Davis, SN 


Will it ever cool down again!  Even though I grew up in a tobacco patch and am like Briar 
Rabbit (just throw me in there) I do have my limits.  I can attest to this now because I have 
been working the past few Saturdays on the new/old boat I bought July 2.  You may remember it was I who was 
moaning on about my hunt for a boat in my last article.  Certainly if you are going to be the commander of such 
a prestigious squadron as the Winston Salem Sail and Power Squadron, a part of District 27 and the United 
States Power Squadron there is some unwritten requirement that you must own a boat.  Well as a testament that I 
am not the kid I used to be I have been wet to my underwear the past few Saturdays working on this boat.  It is 
mostly sea worthy by now and to prove the bravery of our squadron members Eddie and Becky Shinlever, David 
Jackson and Debbie Mayfield, and my friend Cathy are going to get in this vessel at Southport in late September.   


 
 
 Please note pictorial evidence above that I am not hallucinating about a boat.   
I think I sent out notice that the District 27 Fall Conference is in Greensboro this year so distance should not be a 
problem for anyone.   I hope many of you will consider attending some of the events.  Below is a link to the D-
27 Bitts newsletter that describes the event and form to submit for attendance. 
http://www.uspsd27.org/newsletters/2016BITTS08.pdf 
Now if I may plagiarize myself see if any of the following below looks familiar. 
 
Now if I may be the carnival barker for a while this fall a bunch of fun stuff is coming up.  Oriental is a great 
place to be in September and I have heard that a number of folks have already made their plans for that event. 
The next weekend September 23-25 we will do a joint event with the Greensboro Power Squadron in Southport, 
NC.  There are rumors about new life for co-op charting out there but for now the plan is to attend the Wooden 
Boat Show that Saturday morning, perhaps some Geodetic Marker hunting in the afternoon maybe, and then a 
Ghost Walk that evening.  Of course you can pick and choose which events you want to attend but the main 
thing we hope for is good weather.  Hurricane season will be in full force so all we can do is wait and see.  I 
know of at least four of us planning to attend this event. 
 
 There is a small prize in it for you if you guessed it is from last month’s newsletter.  Not too late for others to 
plan to attend either or both the Oriental event and the Southport trip.  Come one, come all! 







Administrative Officer 
 


P/C Debbie Mayfield 


Educational Officer 
Lt. Kin Cartrette 


    The Sea Scouts of Ship 924 enjoyed attending the August meeting of the WSSPS!  Unfortunately we had a technical glitch in the form of 
a missing power cord which made for a change of presentation.  It was entertaining to listen to some of the predicaments that these young 
men and women have already found themselves in on the water.  They are eager to learn and take on new challenges.  A special thanks goes 
out to the Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron for having the vision in 2003 to start Ship 924 and support these young folks through 
the years.  Your efforts and support are having a very positive impact on the lives of these young men and women 
 
     During the fall of 2016 the Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron will offer two classes: the ABC-3 course and Advanced Piloting 
 
     Advanced Piloting will be offered on Thursdays, September 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th, October 6th, 14th, 20th, and 26th from 7:00 to 9:00 PM 
at New Hope United Methodist Church at 5125 Shattalon Drive, Winston-Salem NC 27106.  Cost for the course is $70 to cover the cost of 
the Advanced Piloting Manual, Weekend Navigator, Rose Point Coastal Explorer DVD, plotter, divider, Bowditch Bay and 1210TR train-
ing charts, and shipping.  The new AP course includes more training on GPS, radar, chart plotters, and autopilots.  Please let me know as 
soon as possible if you would like to take this course.  We would like to follow this course with Junior Navigation later in the winter. 
 
     The Americas Boating Course – Third Edition will be taught on Tuesday nights, October 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th, and November 1st from 7:00 
until 9:00 PM at the Old Town Recreation Center at 4550 Shattalon Drive, Winston-Salem, NC 27106.  The cost for the course is $55 
which includes the course manual, DVD, and a 6 month trial membership in the USPS/WSSPS.  Please encourage friends and family to 
attend this NASBLA approved boating course.  The ABC-3 course meets the requirements for those needing a boating license in the state of 
North Carolina.  The ABC-3 classes are also great opportunities to share information on the USPS and Winston-Salem Sail and Power 
Squadron. 
 
      We have also had an offer from Leon Corbet to teach the Knots, Bends, and Hitches Seminar if we can put a class together.  This is a 
one night two hour course.  Please let Leon or me know if you are interested.  He is our knot guru and teaches a fun hands-on seminar.  We 
are also looking at putting together a Marine Electrical System in the spring of 2017.  Again, please let me know if you are interested and 
we will get the class on the calendar. 
 
      If you want to register for one of these classes or help teach, please give me a call at (336) 413-6490 or email at scoutingplus@aol.com.  
Course announcements will be posted in the Crossed Anchors, WSSPS website, and the Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Face-
book page. 
 
See you on the water as soon as the boat is repaired! 
Kin 


As we move into fall and hopefully some cooler weather, we have some fun events on the horizon.  In place of our monthly meeting 
in September we are combining an outing with the Greensboro Power Squadron at the end of the month, September 23-25, 2016 in 
Southport, NC.  We will be going to the Wooden Boat Show on Saturday morning and there are some other fun events planned for 
the weekend. 
We are actively recruiting for members to fill squadron offices for next year.  If you are interested in volunteering, please let Bill 
Davis or myself know what office you are interested in.  We will need to present the slate of 2017 officers at our October meeting to 
be voted on at our November 16, 2016 meeting. 
Our November meeting will also be a year in review by Cmd Bill Davis so if you have any pictures from the year, I am sure he 
would love for you to send them to him. 
We have scheduled the location for our 2016 Christmas Party.  It will be at 5 Points Restaurant on Stratford Road in Winston-Salem 
on December 10, 2016 from 6 to 10 PM.  More details to follow.  







By P/C Don Breault, AP 


 


Now Felix has “Ester” safely docked at the Pelletier Country Club & Yacht Basin waiting for another one of those small Hurri-
canes to decide which path to take.  Will it be the extreme outer banks such as Cape Hatteras or will it make landfall 
over Cape Lookout. The many factors in predicting peak season storms become so critical hours before they make 
landfall.  So here is Felix along with Reid and Denny, all hunkered down waiting. 
Now that all the lines have been secured and all canvas has been safely stored, the next thing is the wait for storm to 
start it’s pounding of the coast.  Latest prediction is the eye of the storm is tracking just east of Cape Lookout.  Off to 
Denny’s boat the three amigos went to watch the TV and to consume some libations along with a dinner because the 
power could go at any time.  The TV was blasting all kinds of warnings about the intensity of the storm on the weather 
channel and Reid told everyone that according to the announcer, everyone was going to drown or die if you did not 
evacuate.  But the three amigos would remain and brave out the storm. 
After some time, Felix took control of the channel switcher to get off the devastating forecast and to try and find some-
thing a little lighter to watch.  Alas, the political campaign of Hilary and Donald was on Fox News.  Both candidates 
bashing one another for being dishonest and crooked and incompetent.  Both candidates bashing the foundational rela-
tionships they had with previous business dealings and past bad politics.  Then the demonizing of the wealthy, and 
then the demonizing of the undocumented aliens living among our population.  Now the talk of a wall.  Now the talk 
of making the wealthy pay their fair share.  Then the talk of using military force to get our way.  Then the talk of iso-
lating our world trade partners.  What has not been discussed is the personal sex life of each candidate. 
You see, only in America will we openly display our dirty laundry for the world to see.  If we were sitting in Europe 
somewhere watching our equivalent of Fox News, this would be more entertaining than the old “Rowan & Martin’s 
Laugh In”.  But Felix was now getting into this political debate between tweedle dee and tweedle dum.  He wants to 
see more juicy stuff about the personal sex life of Hilary and Donald.  Felix wants to see the smut and the gossip that 
can turn to truth about two late 60 year olds getting it on with other sex partners.  This way Felix can determine who is 
the best candidate to be our next president.  Will it be the guy with the very young trophy wife who is younger than his 
daughter?  Or will it be the woman with the older husband who has the reputation of making “Jack The Ripper” look 
like an alter boy.  Hard to say thought Felix.  So he now solicits the opinions of other Winston-Salem Sail & Power 
Squadron members.  He posts a question:  Who is the best candidate to lead our nation?  Who has the best sex stories 
behind closed doors?  And who will release the facts first?  And what if neither one of them has sex anymore? 
Yes, only in America will we ask these difficult questions about our next leaders.  There may be little importance re-
garding those issues of economic recovery, taxation, poverty, global warming, the fight against terrorism, disease con-
trol, and worldwide geo-political instability.  The most important issues are which candidate has the best closet secrets 
and who can ride the wave of news media smut the longest.  These are the issues that may have a higher importance in 
America.  Only in America quotes Felix.  I think he has almost made up his mind, because Don told Felix there is an 
alternative to voting just on 2 political parties.  There is a write in candidate that may get more votes than Hillary or 
the Donald.  Monica Lewinsky with a running mate named Sara Palin.  Monica has inside the oval office experience 
like no other person in America has.  And Sara can see Russia from her native Alaska so she is that expert in interna-
tional relations. 
Only In America!! 
 
 See you on the water 
PC, Don Breault, AP 
Temporarily Boatless 


“Only In America” 







Articles in the WSSPS Crossed Anchors reflect the opinions of the authors. United States Power Squadron is not responsible for   
editorial content. Readers’ comments, suggestions, and contributions are welcome. Please contact any of the bridge officers. 


2016 Bridge Officers 
 


Commander Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Executive Officer  Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Administrative Officer P/C Debbie Mayfield–  djmayfield@earthlink.net (336-407-3927) 
Secretary Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com(336) 978-1855  
Treasurer P/C Eddie Shinlever, P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Educational Officer Lt/C Kin Cartrette, P – mail to:  scoutingplus@aol.com  (336) 413-6490   
Newsletter Editor  Lt Linda Brigadier – mail to:  Newsletter@   (336) 816-0570 
Past Commander   P/C Eddie Shinlever, P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Vessel Check Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com (336) 722-2701 
Membership  P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP – mail to:  dawnatg@aol.com   (336) 785-0996 
  
Members at Large:  Lt. Jim Frazier S, David Jackson S, Faye London, Tisha London, P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP 
Nominating Committee:  Lt/C Eddie Shinlever, P, P/C Debbie Mayfield S, P/C Reid London N 
 


Feel free to contact any of the above if you have questions.  Our meetings are always open to the public. 
Please visit with us anytime. 
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Winston-Salem Sail & Power Squadron 
Calendar of Events for 2016-2017 


        DATE                             EVENT 


  2016-2017 


November 7, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping 
Center at 1800 hours 


November 16, 2016 


Monthly Meeting Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping 
Center at 1800 hours Elections and A Year in Review by Cmd Bill 
Davis 


December 5, 2016 
Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron Christmas Party.  5 Points 
Restaurant 6-10p 


  2017 


January 7, 2017 D27 Training. Cary, NC 


November 7, 2016 
Bridge Meeting - Ham's Restaurant (lower level Thruway Shopping 
Center at 1800 hours 


 February 4, 2017 WSSPS COW - Maple Chase Country Club 


February 19-26, 2017 USPS Annual Meeting Orlando, FL 


March 17-19, 2017 D27 Spring Council/Conference/COW New Bern NC 











Commander 
 


Lt/C Bill Davis, SN 
I believe I am in the short rows however it also looks like I will need to start over in the long rows as well.  
That’s farming vernacular.  When I was a pup we didn’t have many chemicals for week control in our  
row crops so I spent my summers cultivating every field and about the time I finished all the fields it was 
time to start over.  You did this again and again until the crops were too tall or big to drive the tractor through.  From a psychologi-
cal standpoint you wanted to start each field with the longest row.  You got more ground covered without turns at the end of the 
rows.  However, as you progressed to complete the field you were working toward the shorter rows and that was a good thing.   I 
have no idea what the boating equivalent of this situation would be.  Approaching the dock, putting on dry clothes, eating a hot 
meal, getting the boat on the trailer?   
We got some dress up events coming up so you can climb into your best duds.  Christmas party December 5, COW (always smile 
when I have to say that) February 4.  I suspect Debbie will elaborate more on those events and of course you will get numerous 
reminders in your spam or e-mail.   
I did go the D27 conference in Greensboro October 15 along with Dawn Gaskill.  There were some good programs to attend and 
the usual formal stuff.  I did get to visit with many of my old Greensboro friends as GPS was hosting the event. 
I met with Patrick Jones, Linda’s son, and we are planning a Geodetic Survey in Winston Salem next year the first Saturday of 
April with the second weekend as a rain date.  We will work that morning hunting markers and finish up by going to lunch to-
gether somewhere.  Patrick will try to get this super accurate GPS device to help find markers which will be great.  He is in the 
surveying business and they use such devices.  
In the continuing saga of the 2005 Sea Pro cuddy cabin boat I bought in July, getting a license tag for the trailer has been testy.  I 
have been to the DMV twice with a small pile of paperwork given me by the boat dealer only to be told I needed more paperwork.  
It seems the trailer was originally bought in South Carolina and they do not require trailer tags there.  So now that the trailer is in 
North Carolina it’s like it must have appeared out of thin air with no pedigree.  So I have given up on that and am paying the boat 
dealer $ 326 to fight my battle with the DMV.  They seem to be confident they can pull it off as Charlotte is so close to South 
Carolina and their DMV people get it. 
I got more war stories about the boat but for now you will need to stay tuned just like the Felix adventures. 


Our 2016 year for WSSPS is coming to an end, we are preparing for 2017. 
At our November meeting we will be voting in our Bridge for the 2017 year.  We could still use a 
member to serve as Executive Officer for our squadron as well as an additional member at large to 
serve on the Bridge.  If you would be willing to serve, please let Commander Bill Davis or myself know and we can be nominated from 
the floor.  The members nominated for the 2017 Bridge are listed in this newsletter.  Commander Bill Davis will be doing a presenta-
tion, a year in review at our November meeting as well. 
In December, we will only have our Christmas Party which is scheduled for Monday, December 5, 2016 at 5 Points Restaurant at 109 S 
Stratford Road, Winston-Salem, NC 27104 from 6 PM to 9 PM.  We will again do Dirty Santa and each member who would like to 
participate should bring a $10.00 gift to go in the gift exchange. 
In January 2017, we have District 27 training, Saturday January 7, 2017.  All members are invited to attend even if they are not offi-
cers. 
We will be having a January Bridge meeting this year since we are not having one in December.  It will be Monday, January 9, 2017 at 
Hams Restaurant.  Social time/dinner is 6 PM to 7 PM and the Bridge meeting begins at 7 PM.  All members are welcome to attend. 
Our Change of Watch will be Saturday, February 4, 2017, more details to follow. 
Nominations for 2017 Bridge for WSSPS 
Commander Bill Davis 
Executive Office currently don’t have one, we can take nominations from the floor 
Administrative Officer Debbie Mayfield, S 
Treasurer Eddie Shinlever                         Secretary Gary Lewis 
Education Officer Ken Cartrette 
Members at Large  We could use one more member at large, we can take nominations from the floor 
 Jim Frazier         Shirley Kennedy       David Jackson         Tisha London 


Administrative Officer 
 


P/C Debbie Mayfield 







By P/C Don Breault, AP 


Educational Officer 
Lt. Kin Cartrette 


The Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron currently has an ABC-3 course and Advanced Piloting in progress. 
 
     Advanced Piloting only had one person sign up and was converted over to a home study class.  We would like to follow this course 
with Junior Navigation after the New Year. 
 
     The Americas Boating Course – Third Edition that was to have been taught at the Old Town Recreation Center was cancelled due to 
no students signing up.  However, there were a group of Boy Scouts, Sea Scouts and adult leaders signed up to take the ABC-3 on 
Wednesday nights at New Hope United Methodist Church.  Right now there are six Scouts and three adults taking the class.  The ABC-3 
course meets the requirements for folks needing a boating license in the state of North Carolina as well as the requirements for Motor 
boating merit badge and Sea Scout advancement requirements.  The ABC-3 classes are also great opportunities to share information on 
the USPS and Winston-Salem Sail and Power Squadron. 
 
      We have also had an offer from Leon Corbet to teach the Knots, Bends, and Hitches Seminar if we can put a class together.  This is a 
one night two hour course.  Please let Leon or me know if you are interested.  He is our knot guru and teaches a fun hands-on seminar.  
We are also looking at putting together a Marine Electrical System in the spring of 2017.  Again, please let me know if you are interested 
and we will get the class on the calendar. 
 
      If you want to register for one of these classes or help teach, please give me a call at (336) 413-6490 or email at scouting-
plus@aol.com.  Course announcements will be posted in the Crossed Anchors, WSSPS website, and the Winston-Salem Sail and Power 
Squadron Facebook page. 
 
See you on the water as soon as the boat is repaired! 
Kin 


 


The Fish House Chronicles has not been received as 
of now.  It will be sent in a separate email when I do 
receive it. 







Articles in the WSSPS Crossed Anchors reflect the opinions of the authors. United States Power Squadron is not responsible for   
editorial content. Readers’ comments, suggestions, and contributions are welcome. Please contact any of the bridge officers. 


2016 Bridge Officers 
 


Commander Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Executive Officer  Lt/C Bill Davis, SN – mail to: wld122@aol.com (336) 817-0347 
Administrative Officer P/C Debbie Mayfield–  djmayfield@earthlink.net (336-407-3927) 
Secretary Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com(336) 978-1855  
Treasurer P/C Eddie Shinlever, P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Educational Officer Lt/C Kin Cartrette, P – mail to:  scoutingplus@aol.com  (336) 413-6490   
Newsletter Editor  Lt Linda Brigadier – mail to:  Newsletter@   (336) 816-0570 
Past Commander   P/C Eddie Shinlever, P  –  mail to:   eshinlever@triad.rr.com  (336) 368-5046 
Vessel Check Lt Gary Lewis, AP – mail to:   glewis@rbdc.com (336) 722-2701 
Membership  P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP – mail to:  dawnatg@aol.com   (336) 785-0996 
  
Members at Large:  Lt. Jim Frazier S, David Jackson S, Faye London, Tisha London, P/C Dawn Gaskill, AP 
Nominating Committee:  Lt/C Eddie Shinlever, P, P/C Debbie Mayfield S, P/C Reid London N 
 


Feel free to contact any of the above if you have questions.  Our meetings are always open to the public. 
Please visit with us anytime. 


Nominations for 2017 Bridge for WSSPS 
Commander Bill Davis 


Executive Office currently don’t have one, we can take nominations from the floor 
Administrative Officer Debbie Mayfield, S 


Treasurer Eddie Shinlever                         
 Secretary Gary Lewis 


Education Officer Ken Cartrette 
Members at Large  We could use one more member at large, we can take nominations from the floor 


Jim Frazier          
Shirley Kennedy        
David Jackson          
Tisha London 





